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CITY OF COOS BAY 
PARKS COMMISSION MINUTES OF 

April 30, 2015 

Members Present: Chair, Christine Coles; Ariann Lyons, Carmen Matthews 
Bev Meyers and Ralph Mohr. Tom Leahy late arrival 

Members Absent: Patty Scott, Bill Otton 
Staff Present: Randy Dixon, Operations Administrator and Pam Patton 
Guests Present: Devin Patel from The World 
Location: Coos Bay Boardwalk 

(With the meeting being held at the Boardwalk, the quality of the audio is extremely poor.) 

CALL TO ORDER I ROLL CALL I APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Chair Christine Coles called the meeting to order at 4:00pm and asked 
the minutes of October 16,2014 and February 19,2015. 

Motioned: Ariann Lyons motion to accept as written 
Seconded: 
Vote: 

Carmen Matthews ,:::: 
Aye, Unanimous. Minutes approved as w:dtt~n. 

~~::~::~ :~s:;::~on regarding Qb~i~~~i ~~ff'~~)fitg~ss equipment. Originally, 
Don proposed building fitness equipmerit•::.t9t. the ''JQpn Topits Park. Because of all the 
regulations and the required UL rating~, .• he woti:h;t,not b~•:(}ple. to meet those requirements. He 
went back to the drawing board "l:~cf<h~<tvou!d tt~ll~Q rais~::fu.oney and purchase one piece of 
manufactured equipment with the·:::City agr~~fug to 'al1~L:9ther pieces. To date, Mr. Hynes has 
donated $600 towards the purchd~~· Staff :W~ntdire~tly to the manufacturer and they gave a 
proposal based on their r~,~pmmen4~tion of me~ting the general public's needs and various 
fitness levels. The six pi6'6c§;:~re ~W9;::1R.~ onesJ}1at are most often used. Don was in favor of 
accepting the new proposal. :Dli:i:ing th~:::a'f~ql,ls~1on, it appeared to have more versatility and how 
it was engaging tq.Jrr~:tJ~yrs. TH~}f::liked that one piece had ADA accessibility. Randy brought 
their attention ~~dhe furitlJbg being 'l¥q¢bination of both donation and by grant( s) with the city 
providing the lab8r::@d mUkhing forth~ individual stations. The chair asked for a motion. 

MOTIQN!•••:•:::;:A,:t;ja~~:Bf~~~·:~gfi%;•fi;d to move forward with the revised fitness equipment 
.;~(· · · ~t~~.~.~a1 >:::~1m::::: •. / 

SECOND: ChriStirte Co:Ies 
DISCUSSION: No ruhher"discussion 
VOTE;:•]ji}!:•:. Ayes ~~re unanimous. Motion carried 

Update ~::~~~:·M~:gus Park Geese -

The Memorandum of Record went to the Council requesting the removal of the geese. The 
request was denied and the geese would remain in Mingus Park creating quite a stir within the 
community. The Council recommended that we seek scientific information in dealing with the 
geese and to involve ODF&W as well as contacting Salem. Randy related his personal 
encounter at the park. He parked his vehicle across from a home where there were 
approximately six geese sitting in the yard. As he prepared his phone to take a video and 
stepping away from his truck, the geese arose with outstretched wings that were flapping as they 
made their move towards him. He quickly put into practice the technique that was taught at the 
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council meeting of shaking a set of keys while moving your hands back and forth. With that not 
deterring their intent, he quickly returned to the safety of his vehicle. 

Randy mentioned that he had received a call from the owner of Puppy Love that offered to take a 
few but with the total number of geese being around 10, they were willing to remove them from 
Mingus Park to their farm. During discussion, it was asked about the use of cameras in the park 
that could capture the individual encounters with the public. Randy will bring a follow up from 
the next council meeting. There has been a flurry of Letter to the Editor being published. Randy 
reminded them that the end result was that someone needs to take accountability. 

NEW BUSINESS-

A request from Jill Hayner-Thompson to have a memorial in the way qf a "game table" with 
benches in honor of her late husband, James "Tim" Thompson was rec;eiy~<f by Randy. As they 
discussed it further, rather than a bench, the placement of an in-ground 88:P,c;rete base '~nd pad 
with a mesh table top to withstand outdoor exposure was a better way to go.:::[:Ue place@ent of 
the game table would be the John Topits Park as Tim always en}9y~,~ playing atQ~!t~ jlf~lake in 
his youth. The chair asked for a motion. ·•::, •:::·;: . . <::c· 

MOTION: Ariann Lyons motioned to allow the tabl,y~ith the 4-~;::x ~~,:~1:&44~:Me:placed 
according to the Parks Master Plan. · ··:; • \(' ·.::/ 

SECOND: Christine Coles ·:;, ·:: ... 
,'>"' '<;.' ' ' 

~~i~SSION ~~:s e~r~e~:!~~:~~~~ Motim{~:;;ilx.::::: . ~~!:::::::~; •: ::: :::;,, x::t 
',':~:::;;:,>, ' ' 

The request for a Memorial Bench fn:)i;A,the ~J~t¥:,Frie~ds:J4erapy Dogs was dismissed as the 
placement of the bench was the Cq<;>f:H:Istoricl;}l &•:~~ritim¥Museurn. It was suggested that we 
recommend the placement of the l{~nch to b~:&tthe p&>li:o.~ed dog park on Hull St. 

Randy updated the commis~~on oijhhe Mi~g~~ ~:991 g~~nt. The grant was submitted last week. 
In June, Randy will do a, .Pt~~entattq:i,tto the Or~gbn Parks and Recreation. He has spoken to 
Mark who confirmed th~ g~~#t)lad::b~~ll;:>r~c~iy'ed and his teams have reviewed and we were 
given the thumbs up.wW+ meetiiil:~ll reqti'it~fuents. The resolution has already been approved at 
last council mee~i:ti}{s6'W~.are all s:et}!:.:Sy.Jhe 1st of July we should receive word on our standing. 
Last year, we wi;;i:~:J.n theW'oth positio'i\)iWhh funding exhausted after the 9th. This fiscal year, we 
should be at a good :pla,c;~%5 J:e.c:.t;li:Y~Jlf:e grant. 

Updat:¢::gi{::Bhlp~~~:fl~l~~s ~~d:~~e replacement of the two bridges. 

All fed~ral monie·~:::H~ye b~'~i}frozen. There are a few options available. Going with RTP (Rails 
to Trail~); going dire6iJY: with ODF & W or OP AR dollars. 

Before ~~~~ir:g.the nJtilion, it was announced that the Marshfield Pioneer Cemetery was now 
temporarily1i2•~fis·etfby the Oregon Mortuary & Cemetery Board. We should be licensed the end 
of June when they have their board meeting. 

BOARDWALK: **As the group moved along the boardwalk, the audio was out of range. 

Hwy 101/ Bayshore Sidewalk Project was in full swing with the sidewalks being completed and 
it being readied for the rail fencing to go up. There is only one pedestrian access over the 
railroad tracks and two vehicle access sites being Front and the Sun Building. 

Randy drew their attention to the cobble stones. They are settling and becoming uneven due to 
the drainage issues. There is a concrete retaining wall below that is eroding and needs to be 
corrected along with putting in a French drain. There will be a decorative retaining wall along 
the bank that would allow for landscaping. 
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The wood planks are curling causing the nails to pull up from the constant weather exposure. It is 
becoming more and more of a maintenance and safety issue. The plan is to replace with a raised, 
stamped concrete the looks like wood. 

All the flag poles are being replaced and being enhanced by a LED lighting system. 

Randy explained that there were several issues with the existing dike that needs to be addressed. 
The Port has ownership underneath while the city has ownership on the surface. There is talk 
about partnering with the Port. 

As part of the Parks Master Plan, the docks will be tackled. The existing width is too narrow and 
not up to code. They hoped to double the width. He would like to see a floating dock that would 
have a restroom and shower. When the docks were constructed, they:#rere never intended as 
livable space. Civil West did an initial design/consult many years prioi; a11dh~might re-v~sit that 
and hopefully be able to move forward through an ODF&W and/or by enhantement dona#ons or 
even OP AR dollars. The fishing pier would be located on the sol;J;th>~nd of docl(}:.: ·· . 

It was asked about enclosing the pavilions because of the wirlW~hU::ng: protecfi()h from the 
elements for those who choose to sit and eat at the table.~.:: Randy st~teq:tiilityp11, c'tln't take away 
from public use for a private entity, the Seafood Fish Maflcet .... :: >· ·.·.·.· 

Randy couldn't stress hard enough that the mai1:1f~;11~1:1_<;e ofth~boarJWC:tlk and docks are a full 
time position. / .· ·. · · <:;::·: ::;::~!: ::::;:/>;.. ::: 

Everyone enjoyed being at the boardwan{q~scus~Yhg:all th~ .. ~h~nges and updates that are 
happening. The sidewalks were completec1:1ti:time td::!lllow the public safe access to the 
boardwalk to greet the tall ships that.w6i'~:docked.:::} :: ·:;:;: 

ADJOURNMENT 
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